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Postal Industry Ombudsman Submission regarding the proposed amendmentsto the Australian
Postal Corporation (Performance Standards) Regulations 2019

As the Postal Industry Ombudsman(PIO), we welcomethe opportunity to provide further
commentregarding the proposed amendmentsto the Australian Postal Corporation
(Performance Standards) 2019.

The PIO's views about changing the frequencyof letter delivery and service speeds remain as
stated in responseto the previous consultation regarding the Postal Services Modernisation
Discussion Paperdated April 2023.

In our previous submission, we noted thatit was reasonable to conclude somepeople were
adversely affected as a result of the increased delivery time and reduced frequencyofletter
delivery, particularly relating to time-sensitive matters such asletters regarding doctor's
appointments, payments or invoicesarriving after their due date. This wasreflected in a small
increase in complaints related to delaysin letter delivery whenletter frequency was reduced
during the COVID pandemic.

Figure 1 shows complaints about delaysin letter delivery increased during the pandemic from
2020 to 2022 but returned to pre-pandemic levels during 2022-23. The half-yearly data for 2023-
2024 is currently on track for similar pre-pandemic numbers of complaints regarding letter
delivery delays.

 

' See: httos://www.infrastructure.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/post2023-submission-
no-33-commonwealth-ombudsman.paf
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Figure 1: Numberof complaints received aboutdelaysin letter delivery
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We note the proposed amendmentsto the frequency and timeframeofletter delivery closely
mirror the arrangements during regulatory relief which saw anincrease in complaints relating to
these types of delays.

With this in mind, we reiterate thatit will be important for Australia Post to clearly communicate
about the changestoletter delivery frequency and to commencedoing so well ahead of time,
particularly to businesses communicating with customersbyletter. Both consumers and
businesseswill need to adapt to these changesand take the longerdelivery times into account,
particularly when sending time-sensitive mail.

Our viewsrelating to a potentially disproportionate impact on rural, regional and remote
Australians remain. These Australians already find it harder to access essential services and
may not have accessto alternatives. Lower frequencyin letter services could impact on their
accessto utilities, health services, financial institutions and governmentservices. Wewill
continue to support any further consultation processes to obtain feedback on how this may
affect stakeholders, particularly in these areas without accessto alternatives to the postal
service.

Yours faithfully,

lain Anderson
Postal Industry Ombudsman
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